
Mary Volpe

4 Cat Hollow Ln.

Vineyard Haven, MA. 02568

April 2, 2024

To: Martha’s Vineyard Commission

04-02-2024

Re: Renovation project at the former Educomp Building

I am writing to express my support for the proposed renovation and expansion of the former
Educomp Building brought forward by Xerxes Aghassipour. The pLan for fourteen
residential units will be another positive step toward providing much-needed year-round
housing and some relief for cornrnunityfamilks. The renderings of the buiLding look well-
designed and nicely fit the character Vineyard Haven, promoting a cohesive and viabLe

development.

My home in Vineyard Haven abuts a property owned by Xerxes and I can personally say that
through the seven years I have known him, he has proven to be a responsible and

responsive Landlord and neighbor.

I hope this works out for Island families and the town; it will be great to see some Life back
at this location.

Sincerely,

Mary Volpe

maryvolpe@sbcglobal.net


